Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: CB

	Application No: 
	3/2008/0671/P

	Development Proposed:
	Proposed agricultural building on the footprint of two timber frames building structures in poor repair and towing trailer body (all to be removed) at Throstle Nest Cottage, Leagram Park, Chipping, Preston, Lancashire, PR3 2QS for Mr David Winder.

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Bowland with Leagram Parish Council have no objections to this proposal as they thought it would be an improvement.

	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A

	CONSULTATIONS: Additional Representations.

	No representations have been received.

	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 – Development Control

Policy G5 – Settlement Strategy

Policy ENV1 – Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty

	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The application relates to buildings within the curtilage of Throstle Nest Cottage, Leagram located within the Forest of Bowland AONB, as defined by the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan (adopted June 1998).   

This planning application details the removal of two timber frames building structures in poor repair and a towing trailer body and replacing the structures with a building to be used to vintage agricultural tractors.  The existing buildings/ structures seriously detract from the visual amenity of the AONB.

The building proposed will measure approximately 14.64m long, 5.1m wide by 3.8m to the highest point of the sloping roof.  The building will be enclosed fully on three sides and the forth side, the northern elevation, will have an open bay access measuring approximately 3.3m wide.  The building will be clad with horizontal and vertical timber boarding and will be roofed with slate blue coloured box sectional steel sheeting.  The materials are considered to be in keeping with other farm buildings within the AONB.
I am of the opinion that the replacement of the container body and dilapidated buildings with the proposed building will be a vast improvement to the visual amenity of the area, therefore, taking the above comments into consideration I recommend the application accordingly.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal represents an appropriate form of development and given its design, size and location would not result in visual detriment to the surrounding countryside, nor would its use have an adverse impact on highway safety.



	RECOMMENDATION: That planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 02 October 2008














